
 
 

CITY OF KELOWNA 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
Date: November 4, 2004 
 
To: City Manager 
 
From: Manager of Inspections Services 
 
Subject: New Gas Bylaw  - # 9316 
 
REPORT PREPARED BY GERRY MOLLER 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
THAT Council rescind Bylaw No. 6206-88 – City of Kelowna Gas Bylaw in its entirety and all 
amendments there to; 
 
AND THAT Council consider City of Kelowna Gas Bylaw No. 9316 for first three readings. 
  
 
Background: 
 
Since the inception of the Safety Authority Act, the Provincial Government has adopted 
other pieces of enabling legislation. One of those pieces of legislation is the Safety 
Standards Act, (The Act), Section 5(3) of which allows for an Administrative Agreement 
with a local government to administer provisions of this Act and the Regulations. That 
Agreement has been entered into between the Province and the City of Kelowna. In 
order to administer the Act and Regulations the attached bylaw is required.   
 
The new Gas Bylaw also includes a new fee schedule. This schedule reflects the 
charges set by the Province and results in a minor fee increase for Kelowna, the first in 
eight years. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
_________________________________________ 
Keith Skinner – Manager of Inspections Services 
 
 
 
 
________________________________________ 
Gerry Moller - Inspections Supervisor 
 
 


